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 Term 1 Week 8 

LEONAY 
PUBLIC SCHOOL 

March - April Calendar  2022 

 

18/3 - 1/4 Dance2bfit 

21/3 Harmony Day 

23/3 Sydney West Swimming Carnival 

24/3 Cross Country 

29/3 School Photos 

31/3 Pancake Day 

4/4 - 6/4 Stage 3 Narrabeen Camp 

8/4 Easter Hat Parade 

NOTES HOME 

Tell Them From Me survey - due 24/3 

Cross Country Reschedule - due 21/3 
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NAPLAN Online 2022 
NAPLAN assesses literacy and numeracy – important skills that each child needs to succeed in school and 
life. The NAPLAN tests are designed to help us make sure students are on track with their literacy and 
numeracy development. Students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 participate in NAPLAN tests for reading, writing, 
conventions of language (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and numeracy. 
 

Between, Tuesday 10 May and Friday 20 May, our school will participate in NAPLAN Online. Students do 
not need to be computer experts to take the NAPLAN test online. Making sure students have computer 
skills is part of our school curriculum, and our teachers will ensure your child is familiar with the online 
format. To see the types of questions and interactive features of NAPLAN Online, visit                             
the public demonstration site. 

If you have any questions about NAPLAN Online, please contact your child’s teacher. 

For more info: 

• How to support your child during NAPLAN 
• Subscribe to ACARA’s monthly parent newsletter, Parent Update 
 

District Swimming 
Leonay PS students did a fabulous job on Wednesday 16 March at the Zone Swimming Carnival.  Mrs 
Wallace and Mr Tsitos were proud of how everyone performed. There were some outstanding successes 
on the day, resulting in Jonah C, Zoe O and Caleb O and the Junior Boys relay team of Maverick K, Angus 
W, Lewis W and Declan H being chosen to represent Penrith District at Homebush Aquatic Centre on 
Wednesday 23 March.   
 

Tell Them from Me survey 

This year students in years 4-6, parents and staff will have the opportunity to participate in the Tell Them 

from Me survey. The survey provides valuable feedback about school life and how students engage in 

school activities. Information regarding the student survey was sent home this week.  If you do not want 

your child to participate in the online survey, please return the non-consent form that was sent out via 

Compass and return to the class teacher by Thursday 24 March. 

P & C AGM Meeting 
Congratulations to the following members of our community on being elected to the P & C Committee 
for 2022: - President - Renee Slapp, Vice Presidents - Stephanie Cook and Desiree Sassanfar, Treasurer - 
vacant, Secretary - Claire Chaplin and Canteen Coordinators  - Kirsti Lynn and Linden Hull.  We wish them 
all the best in their roles and look forward to working with them for the benefit of our students.   
 

Assembly 
Next assembly – Friday 25 March at 2pm in the hall. 2R will be presenting. Two parents/carers of 2R   
students may attend. An invitation will be sent to all award recipients. Any parents who attend must QR 
code in prior to the assembly. A QR code will be posted on the brick column near the hall. 
 

Miss Payne 

Principal 

 

Before School Supervision 
The school supervision roster starts when the bell rings at 8.30am each morning. No staff are available to  
ensure the safety of children in the playground prior to that time. Whatever arrangements are made, parents 
need to understand that they are legally responsible for their child prior to 8.30am when supervision begins.  
Please ensure that your child is not left unsupervised at school before the 8.30am bell. 

http://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
https://nap.edu.au/naplan/parent-carer-support
https://confirmsubscription.com/h/j/0EF4811A90ACFBC1
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Change of Arrangements for your child 
If at any time a change of details for your child is required, it is vital that this information is in written 
form and given to the office.  If the change of arrangement is due to an emergency, please phone the 
office.  Staff will verify who the request is from, by checking contact details provided by the parent/
caregiver.  We will then return the call to you to confirm the arrangement.  Please do not request office 
staff to relay changes that relate to ‘play dates’.  All these arrangements should be made prior to your 
child attending school. 
 

 

P and C News 

 

 

The new date for Pancake Day is Thursday 31 March. Thanks to everyone who placed an order. 

 

Book Club 

 

 

Book Club is back for the year!! Issue 2 was sent out last week and orders are due by  

Thursday 24th March. 

Parents Leonay Lowdown: 

 

As part of a Whole School Approach to behaviour management, all teachers across the school are        

implementing the 1, 2, 3 Magic Classroom Behaviour Management System. Please see the following link 

for further information. 

https://www.123magic.com/parenting-tips/what-is-123-magic.html 
 
As part of implementing the 1, 2, 3 Magic Classroom Behaviour Management system, teachers developed 
the Stop Behaviour Flow Chart. This will support the consistent approach and application of "counting" 
students when they display these minor behaviours. This chart will also be included to support any casual 
teachers that come into our school. 
As we continue to review our Student Welfare Policy The Stop Behaviour Flow Chart will play an integral 
role in supporting students and teachers in the classrooms and across the school. 
 
A copy of the chart is on the following page of this newsletter.  
 

https://www.123magic.com/parenting-tips/what-is-123-magic.html
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Stop Behaviours Flow Chart 

Stop behaviours may range from mildly irritating to 

obnoxious or disrespectful. When students present with these behaviours, use 

the 1, 2, 3 counting procedure. If these behaviours persist, please follow the 

process below. 

NOTE: You do not need to count different behaviours separately. 

What to say…. 

• Address the behaviour (You need to stop ….... brief explanation) “That’s 1”, wait 5 

seconds while looking at the student  

• “That’s 2” wait 5 seconds while looking at the student  

• “That’s” 3, take 5”   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Each session 

is a fresh start. 

 

First Count of 3 

If the student(s) receive a count of 3, they 

immediately head to the “Take 5 and 

reflect” space in the room. 

Once they have settled in this space the 5-

minute timer starts. 

Once the timer is finished, the student(s) 

return to the class activities without 

mention. 

Second Count of 3 

If the student(s) receive a second count of 

3, they are delivered to their buddy 

classroom to “Take 5 and reflect”. 

Once they have settled in this space the 5-

minute timer starts. 

Once the timer is finished, the student(s) 

return back to class and the activities 

without mention. 

Third Count of 3 

If the student(s) receive a third count of 3, 

they are delivered to their Stage Assistant 

Principal’s classroom to “Take 5 and 

reflect”. 

Once they have settled in this space the 5-

minute timer starts. 

Once the timer is finished, the student(s) 

return back to class and the activities 

without mention. 

Class teacher records this into Compass 

for monitoring. 

Class teacher calls parent to discuss their 

concerns. 

Fourth Count of 3 

If the student(s) receive a fourth count of 

3 in a session, they are delivered to the 

Principal’s Office to “Take 5 and reflect”. 

Once they have settled in this space the 5-

minute timer starts. 

This results in the student paying back 

time with the teacher to teach the 

lagging skill during their playtime’. 

Once the timer is finished, the student(s) 

return back to class and the activities 

without mention. 

Class teacher records this into Compass 

for monitoring. 

Assistant Principal calls parent to discuss 

their concern. 
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